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THE CANADIAN MEDICAL ASSOCIATION MEETING.

The twenty-fifth annual meeting of the Canadian Medical
Association was held in the Parliament Buildings, at Ottawa, on
September 21st, 22nd and 23rd, Dr. J. L. Bray of Chatham,
the President, occupying the chair. In all respects it was a
most successful gathering. In point of numbers it was nearly
equal to the meeting held in Montreal last year, when upwards
of one hundred and fifty members were present. Montreal,
Toronto, Hamilton and Kingston were well represented. An
unusually large contingent of the profession from the Ottawa
valley were present.

The papers read were of more than ordinary merit, the dis-
cussion in nearly every instance being well sustained. During
the course of the next few months we intend to publish the
leading papers together with the discussion held.

During the first day a discussion of more than ordinary interest
was held on cholera. The Hon. Mr. Carling, the Minister of
Agriculture, was fortunately present atthis session, and partly
as result there has been an awakening among the federal autho-
rities, and we are now promised for the future quarantine methods
not inferior to those of other civilized countries. Had no other
result been attained than the awakening of the Ottawa Govern-
ment to its duty in the matter of public health, the meeting
would have been a great success.

On the evening of the 21st of September the profession enter-
tained the visiting members to a conversazione at the Russell
House. This proved a very enjoyable affair.


